
February 6, 2020 
 
To all faculty, staff and students 
 

Measures concerning the new coronavirus (2019‐nCov) 
 
 As was announced in the “Measures concerning the new coronavirus (2019‐nCov) (Feb. 
5th announcement)”, in dealing with the possible spreading of the new coronavirus, faculty 
staff and students(including family members, etc.) who have returned to Japan from China, 
regardless of whether they have any symptoms or not, are to remain home for two weeks from 
the day that they arrived back in Japan. 
 Considering the above measure, there are students in the student dormitory who are not 
able to use the showers, etc. in the dormitory, due to them being shared. To allow these 
students the opportunity to bath during their stay-at-home period, they will be allowed to use 
the showers at the Fitness Center of Guesthouse Sentan. The Fitness Center will be closed 
for other faculty, staff and students from today, February 6, 2020, at 3 pm to March 1st, 2020 
at 10 pm. for this. 
 Please note that the period for which students are required to remain at home may be 
extended and, in this case, we will announce this extension. 
 
We thank you for your understanding in this matter. 
 
For inquiries: 
Welfare Section, Personnel Division 
fukuri@ad.naist.jp 
 
Crisis Measures Headquarters 


